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MINUTES

April 14, 2011
6:00 P.M.

City Hall Parks, Recreation and Community Services Large Conference Room
members present:








staff present:
Tracey Blocker








Jay Hart

Jaymes Dudding








Dyane Sonier
John Hunt











Linda Laitner

Lois Moreno

Margaret Oster
Paula M. Scott



CALL TO ORDER 

Linda Laitner called the meeting to order at 6: 01 p.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Linda Laitner asked if there was a motion to approve the minutes of 031011.  Paula Scott motioned for approval.  Seconded by Lois Moreno.  There was no discussion among the members.





The motion passed by a vote 7 for and none against.





Yes:  Blocker, Dudding, Hunt, Laitner, Moreno, Oster, Scott





No:  None

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC (3 MINUTES EACH)

None
PRESENTATIONS


None

REPORTS

1. Art in the Park

Linda Laitner told the group that the program had had one paid applicant by meeting time and one additional interested artist.  This is a slow start – due to the economy and lack of publicity.  Margaret had put together an entire media plan that is not being implemented as the committee expected. 

Jay said that it is hard to explain to Peter Wells, the City PIO, how best to get the word out to artists, not just following standard press outlets.  He recommended that the Commission take ownership, make personal contact with artists each commissioner knows, and let them know about the program/events.  Jay also asked if the $60 and $25 fees were too high for a new event and if the requirements should be relaxed somewhat.   He doesn’t want to pull the plug, but needs the Commission to decide how to go forward from this point.   Jay also noted that Connie Peterson of Parks and Recreation did send out the notice to the State AIPP outlet list as well as Margaret’s list.


Jaymes asked if it went out to ZAPP and Dyane said no.  Paula asked if the notice went out to the Los Ranchos list that Lorie Barrett worked with and Linda said no.


Jaymes asked if the fees were typical – Linda said yes, although what has been done has not worked, so the fees are negotiable and will only work if the event is really promoted.  Margaret mentioned that sometimes there needs to be an incentive for artists to try a new venue or take part in this type of event – such as offering a prize.  


So the group discussed changing the rules (including the type of acceptable art media and caliber), changing the price or adding a prize.  Lois described her research into similar types of events and said the group must make it “accessible” to artists and patrons.  Linda brought up the “Park Above Event” with 20 mixed vendors and higher fees.  Jay said he would contact Rocky Hayes at The Observer to see if he would be willing to do a “custom” article for the program/events.  Linda said she was working with Debbie Flemming to get Student band members to the events to provide music – as well as bring their parents to the event/s.

Lois had participated in Sunday is Funday and pointed out that it took a few years to get going and gain notoriety.  John said that the Corrales market has been going for over 25 years – there is a farmers market nearby, it has a very nice setting and history.  Paula also described the Thimbleweed Quilters annual show- and how they have free booths (first come first served) and how it has taken time to grow.


The group said they would consider the event is now an Arts and Crafts event, no booth or jury fee for the 1st 20 qualified applicants to register, emphasize it is hand crafted art, preferably by the artist at the event, spaces are first come first served, then follow the rest of what Lois had included in the existing application.   The first 20 to call or email get put on a waiting list.  If they do not show up for an event, then they forfeit their space for the next/remaining events.

To sum up, Linda said – art is hand made, fill out the application and show up – then you sell.  Jaymes pointed out there would be no money collected by RRAC then, and asked if there could be a commission on sales (providing some examples).  As the group discussed, there was difficulty in deciding who would be able to keep the artists “honest” to turn in a commission, and that the City taking all payments and giving monies minus the commission back to each artist would be difficult and confusing – leading the group back to the discussion of collecting up-front fees.  The group said that the $25 fee (only) is very fair and easy to pay.  The existing list of art media applies to arts and crafts.  The group decided the artists still need to have a tent and must be present for the full time ( 2 – 8 pm.)

APPROVAL ART IN THE PARK AS RRAC PROJECT CHANGES:  Linda Laitner asked for a motion to approve the Art in the Park events changes to a $25 only fee to artists; Arts and Crafts are eligible media as long as it is hand made, and the rest of the parameters of the previous application stay in place.  Paula Scott motioned for approval.  Seconded by John Hunt.  There was no discussion among the members.





The motion passed by a vote 7 for and none against.





Yes:  Blocker, Dudding, Hunt, Laitner, Moreno, Oster, Scott





No:  None

2. UNM Art Project
Jaymes Dudding said that the Final RFP to artists was a great improvement over the last draft.  Linda said that Joseph Baca was waiting for the RRAC to approve the Call For Artists on the Project before moving forward with his paperwork.  Jay said the City had yet to receive the check so – Joseph could not move forward without approved funding from Council.  Linda asked that since Jaymes and Tracey were the RRAC members most involved in this process, can the RRAC take their recommendation?  Tracey said that Taudy with UNM says that UNM and City processes/issues held up the process and once the RRAC approves this they are good to go and the group still needs the call for artist Press Release – then asked if the RRAC can review the prior press release that she had merged from Peter Wells and Matt Geisel’s documents.  Tracey can provide the press release plus media sources to Joseph Baca (release list).  Jaymes did say that Joseph Baca was asking for a list of addresses and the publication list for the Call for Artists.
Tracey said that if Margaret and Linda send their lists to her, she will compile them and send them to Joseph Baca..

Jay said that while this is the proposal for the UNM project, and it did need to be approved by the project LSC to move forward, the City was hoping the RRAC would approve it as a boiler plate document that could be used for all future Call for Artists.

Linda said the group cannot approve the document to night.  Tracey said it is the UNM LSC’s best/final document for the RRAC’s consideration.  Jay will provide a copy of the document for the RRAC to review.  John said the RRAC could also vote/agree to accept the subcommittee’s recommendation.  Linda said she had used this document as a boiler plate for the SSCAFCA project as well.

John Hunt made a motion to accept the UNM RFP document as a template for future prospectus.



Tracey said – to clarify – this is more than a document.  It establishes procedure for 





projects of this type, and so the RRAC would be accepting this as an established 



procedure for purchasing public art.  The group said they approved the document for the 

UNM project, but Paula and others wished to review the document more thoroughly.  John withdrew his motion to be reconsidered at the next meeting.
There is a proposed release for the Call for Artists – of May 11, 2011, assuming the check comes into the City and the budget resolution can go before Council around April 27.

3. Gateway Pond Floodwall Project
Jay said that he, Margaret and Linda are on the LSC for this project, and met with SSCAFCA on May 11 (today) to finalize the details.  They will post the Call for Artists tomorrow, they will receive all submissions, and there is a schedule to review all submittals.  September 1st is the start date for artists with a 90 day completion deadline.  Jaymes asked How will the “Call” entries be received – and Linda said it will follow SSCAFCA’s procurement and all will be done on the internet.  They will also use the NM AIPP media/outlet list for their release.  Jay said that all inquiries will be recorded and answered/posted on-line.  They have a process for review, there will be three finalist presentations, the LSC will score and make their recommendation to SSCAFCA.  There will be an advance of $10,000 then midway through the project a $14,000 advance, then a final payment at the end of the project.
4. Art on Loan
Paula discussed Art at City Hall – provided a handout and discussed short, mid and long-range proposals for art at City Hall.  
- Short term, six pieces of art to be hung, would like to have something hanging by Fall 2011.  Before going to Santa Fe, there still needs to be a policy in place to protect the art and direct staff and others as to how they can/cannot handle the art.   John asked – who will sign the 5 year contract?  Dyane said the City Manager signs all contracts for the City.  Jay said that staff will take the lead in getting a policy together for the RRAC to review – but he needs a copy of the 5 year lease/contract.  John said that the City Manager could also “present” the Art on Loan as such- and when it is presented to the City – it is done saying this is art from the state and there are rules that go with it.

- Mid and Long Range, Rotating Exhibits and Permanent Art – need to have the schedules, rules, policies in place before the next step.  *This item can still be reported to Council in June to raise their awareness as “what it takes to bring art to City Hall.”  Tracey asked if Paula could send the link to the Contract to Jay so the review can start, and Paula agreed to do so.

The group agreed there would not be a motion to approve the proposed plan at this time, as additional work needs to be done – such as choosing a hanging system (such as the one at the Loma Colorado Library).  Jay said if the group gets information about the preferred system, he will take it to the City Manager to consider funding it.

APPROVAL OF SHORT TERM PLAN:  Paula Scott made a motion to move forward with the short term proposal for New Mexico Art on Loan pending the City Managers approval of the contract.  John Hunt seconded.




Jay said that the City Manager will need to agree with the 5 year contract and issue 



a directive to follow contract requirements to protect the art.  He will verify that the 



City Manager wants Jay to represent the City when selecting the Art.  Paula asked 



that Jay also look into whether or not the walls will need to be painted in the next 5 



years.




The motion passed by a vote 7 for and none against.





Yes:  Blocker, Dudding, Hunt, Laitner, Moreno, Oster, Scott





No:  None

5. Hewlett-Packard Project
Jay said that the City has been working with Ben Owen and Chuck Zimmer to complete the application and membership of the LSC for this project.  The press release for the open position has gone out to all media outlets.  Dyane will be listed as the Project Director on the updated application, replacing Matt.  The process is still on schedule for the State’s proposed June 2011 development of the prospectus.  Dyane read off the descriptions of the number, length and types of meetings required in the State’s AIPP process.  The need is still there for the vacant community member position and while a more aggressive media “blitz” may be needed, all Commissioners are strongly encouraged to ask all they know to consider completing an application.
The group discussed the press release for the vacant position as an example where “the PR conundrum” is affecting the RRAC’s ability to do a good job.  The more it is ignored, the worse the RRAC will do.  The group decided they will invite Peter Wells to one of the meetings to discuss public relations processes and overall outreach needs.  If the issues are not resolved after that meeting, another approach would need to be taken.

APPROVAL TO INVITE PETER WELLS TO A MEETING TO DISCUSS PUBLIC RELATIONS AND OUTREACH NEEDS:  Tracey Blocker motioned to invite Peter Wells to one of the RRAC meetings.  Seconded by Jaymes Dudding.  There was no discussion among the members.





The motion passed by a vote 7 for and none against.





Yes:  Blocker, Dudding, Hunt, Laitner, Moreno, Oster, Scott





No:  None

6. Update on the CNM Bond Election
There were no updates at this time.
7. Update on the Road Bond Election

Jay said that the City Manager/City Attorney said that the City would have to wait one year from the date of the last election before being able to reissue the bond.  This would give them time to change their approach to seeking public support.  The Commission should also strategize for future elections.  Jay said he wished the City would diversity projects within the bond – citing Albuquerque’s approach – that had a combination of things that the public were interested in voting for in a bond.
DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION


None

OTHER BUSINESS
1. Report to the Governing Body
Linda pointed out the report is due in June.  She asked the following in preparation:
1) The committees send summaries of their accomplishments/activities to her, she will put them together so the group can review it at a May meeting.

2) Include the number of hours each member has worked on RRAC-related business.

3) The Five Year Plan – The RRAC will spend more time on this – this and next month, but it can still be included in the report.

Linda asked the group if anything was missing from the report.  No one replied.  Linda told the group that the Mayor had offered to fundraise for the RRAC since the road bond had failed.  Linda explained an example of a fun activity that the funding committee could look at – based on the tv show “Chopped” where certain local celebrities would be given an art kit and asked to make “art” within a certain amount of time with the materials provided.  Those pieces of art would then be auctioned off at the Mayor’s Ball.
2. Five Year Plan
This will be a discussion and deliberation item for the next meeting.  The RRAC will spend more time on this and less time on details from reports in the coming meetings.
3. Communications and Working Relationships between Commission and City


Addressed under previous items of the agenda.

4. Next Meeting May 12, 2011.
Additional Comments:

Jay said he would like to have a better means of hanging the student artwork at City Hall.  The group discussed a variety of options – that included means of displaying 3-D art as well.  Jay will look into the cost of installing an enclosed/locking display case for both sides of the hall way on the first floor where student art is currently hanging.
Jay informed the group that he has interested parties who would like to refurbish the Haynes gazebo.  This is one-time work that would incorporate art into the structure.  Jay asked if anyone from the RRAC would like to provide input, and Paula Scott volunteered.
Lois informed the group that Rio Rancho Public Schools was talking about cutting arts programs to meet budget cuts, and that advocates for art and music programs are greatly needed.  The Commissioners were encouraged to attend the RRPS Board meeting and/or to send letters in support of the programs – possibly letters to the editor of The Observer.
Tracey said that as of the week of April 18, 2011, she will be permanently working out of the CNM Rio Rancho campus.

ADJOURNMENT

Chairperson Laitner called for adjournment.  All members agreed, there was no additional discussion.
There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 8:21 P.M. 

APPROVED THIS 12th DAY OF MAY, 2011











______________________________










Linda Laitner, Chairperson
ATTEST:

_______________________________  

Dyane Sonier, Resource Development Manager
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